AGENDA MATERIAL DATES/2/23 ITEM NO.RAI3

Divina Echanove

From:

gailault

Sent:

Monday, May 1, 2023 9:17 AM

To:

District1; District2; District3; District4; District5; COB_mail

Subject:

Tuesday May 2 Board of Supervisors' Meeting

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Please add the following comments to the Tuesday May 2 Board of Supervisors' meeting.

On the state level we send our taxes to Phoenix to be re-distributed and much of those dollars flow to to Phoenix. It seems on the County level we're sending our money to be re-distributed and it appears many of the dollars go to Tucson. Does this make sense?

Especially since according to <u>tucsonaz.gov</u>, the City of Tucson receives CDBG funds on an annual basis from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development: Why would the County ignore the Three Points Fire District Community be Safe Program and fund Tucson Clean & Beautiful, Inc., Habitat for Humanity Tucson/CHUCK Center, and the Nahui Ollin Wellness Program that empowers Tucson youth?

VOTE to redelegate some of these dollars to the benefit of County residents, please.

Gail Ault, Pima County resident

